
The first cohort of STARS First Year Ex-

perience started in fall 2010, so how are 

they doing now? When we caught up with 

Alejandro Anaya, he was studying math 

just a few minutes before we did the inter-

view. He studies each subject every day 

for 30 to 50 minutes after completing his 

homework, which has paid off with a 3.8 

cumulative GPA. He is on track to com-

plete two AA degrees by the end of the 

semester, and is already on the wait list 

for the Radiology Technician program. In 

the meantime, he intends to take more 

classes to prepare him for a Biology/

Conservation major at San Jose State Uni-

versity. After completing that degree, he 

may continue his education and become a 

doctor or lawyer.  

 

As a STARS student Alejandro learned to 

establish a relationship with his instruc-

tors, and the importance of being interde-

pendent through using study groups and 

campus resources such as the Integrated 

Learning Center and the Math Learning 

Center. Like many students, Alejandroôs 

most significant barrier to staying en-

rolled in college has been financial. Even 

as a Pell Grant recipient, he has worked at 

part time jobs with flexible schedules and 

has started applying for scholarships to 

continue studying.  

 

With the encouragement of his parents, 

who came from Mexico and encouraged 

him to take advantage of the educational 

opportunities that they didnôt have, he is 

determined to do the work necessary to 

secure his future.   

STARS Title V Project 

Newsletter  

Inside this 

issue:  

2 

2 

3 

4 

5 

English faculty members Geneffa Jonker 

and Tera Martin, who are teaching classes 

that are part of the STARS First Year 

Experience (FYE) program this semester, 

are designing an FYE learning portfolio 

that can be used in any English course. 

This portfolio will include readings, re-

flections, and other activities to provide 

students with a greater understanding of 

effective college student behaviors and 

their own personal goals and values. This 

idea has already been successfully imple-

mented at other community colleges and  

supports many of the California Commu-

nity College recommendations for effec-

tive practices in basic skills. 

Some of the activities and assignments 

include assessing personal learning 

styles and goals, attending and reflecting 

on campus workshops and multicultural 

campus events, writing about the new 

student orientation, and participating in 

service learning.  These are meant to 

help students increase their level of so-

cial integration, motivation and engage-

ment in college. There is also an empha-

sis on successfully managing emotions 

in order to exercise more control in the 

affective domain, which can greatly 

impact performance and course success. 

All students in English classes can po-

tentially benefit from this new resource! 
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Juan Artega-Estrada, Victor Sanchez and fellow students 

at an SI session 

http://www.cabrillolearning.org


Got questions?  Need data?  

Use SOFIA, your personal research system  
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